
COMMITTEE ON HOUSE ADMINISTRATION 
118th CONGRESS 

A RESOLUTION 
COMMITTEE RESOLUTION 118-21 

A Resolution to Approve an Additional Committee Consultant Contract 
Agreement with the Committee on the Budget 

Be it resolved, that the Committee on House Administration hereby 
approves an additional Committee Consultant Contract Agreement between the 
Committee on the Budget and Stephen McMillin, appended hereto, in order 
to authorize the expenditure of further sums by the Committee on the Budget in 
pursuance of this additional agreement and budget authority previously 
authorized under the authority of clause 1(k)(3) of rule X of the Rules of the 
House of Representatives and pursuant to 2 U.S.C. § 4301, and that the Chairman 
is hereby authorized to convey the Committee’s approval thereof. 





7. Will abide, during the term of this Agreement, by House Rule XXIII, Clause 22(b),
which applies clauses 1, 2, 3, 4, 8, 9, and 13 of the House Code of Official Conduct to
Committee Consultants.

8. Will not lobby the Committee, or the members or staff of the Committee on any matter;
but may lobby other Members and staff of the House on matters outside the jurisdiction
of the Committee.

Clauses 6, 7 and 8 above apply to the individual consultants and to individuals assigned by 
an organization of consultants to perform services related to this contract. 

The Consultant further agrees that this Agreement will end no later than 12/31/2023 
No Member or Delegate to Congress, or Resident Commissioner, shall be admitted to any share 
or part of this Contract or to any benefit that may arise therefrom. 

Date: September 15, 2023 

Jodey C. Arrington, Chairman 

By: �lh-ciffe • DateSeptemberlS, 2023 

Stephen McMillin Consultant 

Approved by the Committee on House Administration of the U.S. House of Representatives. 

Chairman Bryan Steil 

Date Approved: _________ _ 

By:---------------



September 15, 2023 

The Honorable Bryan Steil 
Chairman, House Administration Committee 
1309 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Joseph Morelle 
Ranking Member, House Administration Committee 
1216 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairman Steil, 

I write to request authorization from the House Administration Committee for the Budget 
Committee to extend Mr. Stephen McMillin’s contract as a consultant to the Committee.  Mr. 
McMillin will continue to advise and consult the Committee on the budget drafting process. 

I believe his experience and technical expertise will continue to be valuable to the Committee as 
we prepare for the FY ’24 budget resolution. 

I have asked the Majority of the current members of the Budget Committee and they support this 
request.  Mr. McMillin’s current contract ends on September 30, 2023.  We expect his contract 
will run for 90 days.  As signed contract agreement along with Mr. McMillin’s resume are 
attached. 

If you have any further questions about this request, please contact my Committee Staff Director, 
Gary Andres at gary.andres@mail.house.gov.  

Sincerely 

Jodey C. Arrington 
Chairman 

mailto:gary.andres@mail.house.gov
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